


C
hapter meetings are consistently 
getting good attendance.  This is in 
part to the pre-meeting speakers.  

April saw a presentation by Kevin Pound, 
Carma Technologies on the topic of Utility 
Sub Metering, May Bill Condon, nVent 
(Pentair) presented on Mineral Insulated 
Cable.  Thank you to Bob Clarke for 
arranging these pre-meeting industry 
speakers.  Brad Biollo spoke on Bluebeam 
ReVu software in April. Provincial 
representation at the April meeting 
consisted of President Eric Fadden, Vice 
President Tim Tarita, Treasurer Terry 
Barnett, Membership chair Steve Warholik 
and ECAA Executive Director Sheri McLean – thank you to all for attending and thank 
you to Eaton Industries for sponsoring refreshments.  The 50/50 for the evening was 
donated towards Humboldt Broncos.  

Members at the May meeting were updated on Enmax Electrical Utility meter 
handling and secondary service supply restrictions (thank you Brad Lawrence).  
Dan Olesen spoke on Careers, Next Generation:  Impact on the Community.  Fabio 
Falice, Rob Cote and Terrence Patrick entertained and updated the membership 
on what the Calgary Construction Association brings to the industry.  Adam Ghani, 
City of Calgary reported on changes to Vista online permitting effective May 1st 
and the reason for the change.   Thank you to Bill Condon, nVent for sponsoring 
refreshments.  As membership continues to grow, new members are recognized at 
each monthly meeting. Members are encouraged to bring a non-member to guest to 
any of the meetings.

I would like to thank the Chapter members for your support and attendance 

at our monthly meetings. Next meeting is Thursday, September 13th. Calgary 
Chapter has secured the Telus patio and tickets are available for the Stampeders 
game on Friday, September 28th, 7:00pm kick off against the Argonauts. 
As tickets are limited, please contact the ECAA office or purchase online at: 
events.ecaa.ab.ca.    

Have a safe and enjoyable summer. 

G
reetings, 
Summer is upon us and the 
weather is beautiful. These 

are the days we long for during those 
dreary, cold winter months. At the time 
of composing this article our weary 
travelers just got back from the ECAA 
out-of-country convention. From what 
I’ve been told, as well as seen on social 
media, this convention was a huge 
success. To all those who attended, 
welcome home. 

The ECAA Annual Summer Open House 
was held on the 27th of June with 
tacos served by Orbit Food Truck and 
refreshments by Dog Island Brewery. 
The ECAA staff is amazing; these people work diligently to make sure that this 
Association continues to perform at an alarming pace all year long. 

The Wood Buffalo Apprenticeship Classic Golf Tournament is approaching 
quickly. This event will be on August 15th, 2018 at the Miskanaw Golf Course 
in Fort McMurray. The proceeds of this tournament go towards Keyano College 
Electrical Apprentice Scholarships. Your hosts for this event are Mr. Tim 
Brundage, Dwayne Blanchard and the Fort McMurray Executive. To register 
for this opportunity to network, please go to the ECAA website, and click on the 
“events” tab. It promises to be a success and a lot of fun, as always.

This Association thrives because of its members. We are a strong, unified, 
direction-driven Association and are always looking for ways to make our 
trade safer and more professional. We value members input, taking to task all 
concerns and questions.

It is my wish that you all spend some quality time with those you love and are 
dear to you; summer is fleeting, find/make time to relax and experience summer 
during these beautiful, long days. Once again, I look forward to representing 
the ECAA and getting out to all our Chapters. Have a safe, relaxing summer.

President’s Message

Chapter Reports

Tim Tarita

Calgary
Andrew McGuire

Career Show at James Fowler High School
Doug Miller, Dan Olesen, Chris Ford



W
ith the Central Chapter only holding a 
couple meetings per year there has not 
been any further meetings since the last 

one on March 7, 2018.  I see different levels of 
progression within the Electrical Industry disciplines 
around Central Alberta including increased activities 
relative to alternative energy solutions.  

The ECAA  AGM was held in Edmonton on May 
24 – 26 and was very successful including a very 
informative educational/training day on May 25.  I was 
pleased to see some of the Central Chapter members 
who could participate in the AGM events.  

I am very pleased to welcome Eddy Brasseur, 
Manager of Wesco Distribution Canada in Red Deer, 

as the Central Chapter 
Associate Liaison.  I look 
forward to working with 
Eddy as we continue 
to provide value added 
services to the ECAA 
members of the Central 
Chapter and the entire 
association.

The next meeting will be 
held in the fall of 2018.  I hope all contractors have a 
successful summer construction season and maybe a 
little fun in the sun as well.

Have a great summer!

A
nother successful year for the Edmonton chapter comes to an end. 

Before I get into things I want to thank all the members and guests who 

attend our meetings. Your attendance and participation are what make 

the meetings successful. 

At our chapter meeting in April we had a pre-meeting presentation from Jim 

Rychlo of Carma Industries on Sub Utility Metering. Our meeting sponsor 

was also Carma Industries. Our regular meeting Included a presentation from 

Brad Biollo on Bluebeam software. 57 members and guests attended the pre-

meeting presentation and 53 stayed for the chapter meeting. We had our 

regular 50/50 draw with the ECAA portion being donated to The Humboldt 

Broncos team and welcomed one new contractor and three new associate 

members.

In May we had a pre-meeting presentation from Bill Condon of nVent present 

on Insulated Mineral Cable. 62 members and guests 

attended. The regular chapter meeting had Ben 

Swan from Element Industrial Solutions present on 

Workface Planning (WFP) and sponsor refreshments. 

We also welcomed one new contractor member, two 

new associate members and one new journeyperson 

associate. 

After the presentation we had Provincial President 

Eric Fadden install the Edmonton Chapter Executive. 

Congratulations to Mr. Jason Kuziw, Vice President; 

Mr. Shawn Bishop, Treasurer and Brad Lane, incoming 

Secretary. I would like to thank Brent Connell for his 

efforts this past year as Chapter President. I would 

also like to thank Eric Fadden for doing a great job 

as Provincial President and congratulations to ECAA 

incoming Provincial President Tim Tarita.  I’m sure 

you will do an excellent job this upcoming year. 

Thank you to Jeanette DeBruin for her work as the 

Communications chair and Bob Clarke as Associate Liaison during their 

terms.  Bob will be stepping into the role of Communications chair on the 

Provincial Board.

Outside of our regular meetings this quarter we have had a number of events 

outside our office including our AGM and Training Day here in Edmonton 

at the Fairmont Hotel MacDonald and the Provincial golf tournament at the 

Highlands Golf Club. We had a booth at the Skills Canada Alberta competition 

and we sponsored a hole at the CREC golf tournament at the Ranch Golf and 

Country Club.  We also had a successful Open House at the Provincial office. 

The 29th Annual Bob Carson Classic Golf Tournament will be held on 

Wednesday, September 12th, 2018 at the Highlands Golf course. Please 

register for this event at ecaa.ab.ca/events! Our next meeting is on September 

17th at the Chateau Louis. Hope to see you there and have a wonderful summer.

Central Chapter
Darcy Teichroeb, PEC, CME

Edmonton
Jay Kuystermans, PEC

Myles Nadon at the 
Red Deer Career Fair

Skills Canada Competitions



The spring meeting in April was a huge 
success, 31 people in attendance 
including Provincial President Eric Fadden 
PEC and Provincial Board Legislation 
Chair/CECA representative Terry Milot.  
We had excellent discussions with great 
involvement from the entire room. This 
year has been a great success with the 
ECAA North West Chapter involvement.  
Well done members, both contractors 
and associates.  I can't say enough about 

the great relationship the North West Chapter has with the inspections authorities 
in our region, especially Lorne Gable with the City of Grande Prairie. We as a group 
have created an environment that deals with day to day industry issues together 
creating solutions.

It has been an absolute pleasure being part of the North West Chapter, a lead part 
of a great team. Congratulations to all North West Chapter members on maintaining 
and improving the very best, most dynamic Chapter in this great association. 

Have a great summer, spend time with your loved ones and we will see you in 
September! 

North West
Brandon Thoma, PEC

A
s the Lethbridge Chapter has not met since our last meeting in April, there 
is little new to report. We do not meet again until our fall meeting which is 
scheduled for October.  That being said, a couple of our local members 

were in attendance at the Annual General Meeting and enjoyed a great time of 
networking, golf and a very informative Training Day. I personally appreciate the 
effort that goes into making the AGM a great time for ECAA members to build on 
the relationships that give the organization so much strength.

Lethbridge welcomes our new Provincial President Tim Tarita and we look forward 

to his contributions this year. Thanks, once again, to outgoing President Eric 
Fadden for his commitment and dedication to what the ECAA is for the province 
of Alberta. Eric’s commitment to communities throughout the province and to 
companies, both big and small, is sure to continue as the ECAA builds strength 
and carries its commitment forward. 

Again, thank-you to the ECAA and all of the support staff for your continued and 
on-going support of our Chapter.

Lethbridge
Tim Fehr

G
reetings and I hope that 
everyone is enjoying the 
summer weather and finding 

opportunities to get outdoors and enjoy 
some of your favourite activities.  We 
have had some outstanding weather 
in Fort McMurray with temperatures 
soaring in the 37 degree range for the 
past week or so.

Our latest chapter meeting was held 
on Wednesday, May 8th at the Best 
Western in Fort McMurray. We had a 
very nice turnout with 24 members and 
guests in attendance, some of which were present for Jason Burke’s fantastic 
presentation earlier in the afternoon.  A big thank you to Jason for travelling to 
Fort McMurray and not only presenting, but also for staying and participating 
in the Chapter meeting as well.   

Travis Cook from Eaton Industries presented a new line of Class 1, Zone II 
distribution options with their latest product – Synergex Panels & Breakers.  
Travis put the panel assembly out on display for everyone to see and was very 
thorough in his explanation of the product. Eric Fadden also travelled to Fort 
McMurray. This was Eric’s second visit to our region as Provincial President 

and we are very grateful for the Provincial updates that he provided.  We had 
a great update from Tim Weldon of Keyano College regarding past students 
who had been enrolled in Father Mercredi’s dual credit Electrical program, 
as well as future enrollment opportunities for all high school students in the 
Wood Buffalo Region. Tim also announced the names of the four most recent 
recipients of the Bursaries as sponsored by ECAA’s Annual Wood Buffalo 
Apprenticeship Classic golf tournament. Each enrollment sees an award of 
$1,500 dollars going out to one third year and one fourth year apprentice 
with the top marks of their class.  This helps cover some of the costs for their 
books and tuition. We were also provided an update from Clark Redden of the 
Regional Inspection branch. This was followed by a discussion of upcoming 
challenges within the community, as well as strategies we share regarding 
increasing our visibility and membership numbers. 

We were grateful to present two new Contractor Memberships to Pat Snook of 
Leading Electric and Gino Noel of Nano Electrics, as well as a Journeyperson 
Membership to Trevor Dell. The date for the upcoming ECAA WBAC golf 
tournament being held on Wednesday, August 15th at Miskanaw Golf Course 
was shared.  Our next meeting is being held on Tuesday, September 18th. 

All in all it has been an outstanding year and I am grateful to our members and 
associates for their ongoing efforts and commitment to our community as well 
our association. Thank you as always to Sheri McLean and Steve Warholik for 
their continued support and participation. 

Fort McMurray
Tim Brundage



Committees

M
y report for this issue is 
generally a summary of the 
2017/2018 year to-date.  The 

electrical trade has undergone some 
extreme adjustments. As the industry 
adjusts to the new lower volumes 
of work, the workforce has changed 
and become smaller as well. Training 
institutions have also had to adjust to 
the new lower number of apprentices. 
This has impacted seat availability. 
Where we were seeing long waiting 
lists in past years, there are now 
openings available and almost no 
students waiting. Any students on waiting lists are being absorbed and taken 
in. We are still seeing apprentices going back to back for their training sessions 
if they find themselves out of work; however, some of those that are working 
are deferring their technical training, especially those that are in their 4th year. 
Generally all the Training institutions are reducing staff and numbers of classes to 
adjust to the lower numbers. These adjustments in the apprenticeship labor force 
can be seen in the following statistical information. 

The following are some of the current apprenticeship statistics as they relate to 
the entire province and its different regions. Currently there are about a total of 
50,000 apprentices registered in all of Alberta for all trades. Although this number 
appears fairly large, it has been dropping steadily since the peak in 2014, when 
the total number of apprentices reach about 70,000.  New apprentices entering 
the trade in 2014 reached about 24,000 while this year that number is almost 
half of that, down to about 12,500. As we look at the Electrical trade, which has 
also undergone a substantial reduction, the view is not as bleak. In the peak of 
2014 there were about 13,000 Electrical apprentices, now down by 25% to about 
10,500 apprentices. The correction from last year is about 12% down from about 
11,700. New apprentices entering the Electrical trade this year, is down by 6% 
from last year, but also down by 50% from the peak of 2014. At this point it is hard 
to say if these numbers will continue to drop or will start to level off. What I can 
say is that we are now back at the same level we were in 2012, which was around 
10,000. This was a more normal year-to-year average. Just as a comparison, the 
Plumbing trade also shows similar declining percentages of around 12% year 
over year. However, the Electrical trade still remains very healthy and still has 
the highest number of apprentices, at least twice as many over any of the next 
highest trades being Welding, Plumbing, or Heavy Equipment Technician. The 
real concern is if the New Apprentice number keeps dropping, it will once again 
leave a shortage at some point in time as the economy starts to show signs of 
recovery. 

Some of the numbers that make up the Electrical trade apprentices are, 630 RAP 
students, 400 Indigenous, and almost 600 women. There are about 3000 4th 
years, 2500 3rd years, 2300 2nd years, and 2200 1st years. The numbers for the 
general regions across Alberta are approximately as follows, 1000 in Northern 
Alberta area, 4900 in the Edmonton area, 600, in the Red Deer Central area, 
3400 in the Calgary area, and 600 in the Southern Alberta, Medicine Hat, and 
Lethbridge areas.  There were about 1600 Journeyman Certificates issued for 
2017, 1300 Red Seal Certificates, and about 48 Qualification certificates. There 
continues to be some complacency around writing and/or passing the Red Seal 
exam. Pass rates range from around 65% to 75%, and vary slightly from region 
to region. 

Here are a few notes regarding some of the Training Institutions across Alberta. 
NAIT is trying to introduce and offer more practical training through the pre-
employment courses; however Keyano College is looking at cancelling their 
pre-employment course due to low turnout. Other colleges are having good 
success with their pre-employment courses. Lakeland College is running a Red 
Seal prep course with good success. This year the training institutes will be busy 
getting ready to incorporate the new CEC material into the curriculum. The new 
curriculum will be ready for September of 2019. This will impact some students 
again, who will be working within two different code cycles. 

Tuition fees will remain the same holding at about $784 for an eight week training 
period. AIT will no longer be processing or creating the ILM’s (Individual Learning 
Modules) as this will be left up to the Training Institutions (TI) to create. Currently 
the TI’s are collaborating to produce this material in a unified effort to be ready 
for the September 2019 term. 

Here are some comments from AIT/Client services:  A reminder to employers 
of the process in hiring an apprentice. The Trades Secrets website has a form 
that outlines the five steps to hiring an apprentice. Also, reminding all employers 
about the ongoing enforcement and random site inspections to ensure workers 
are certified if working within the Trade Scope. Currently two enforcement officers 
are operating in each of the areas of Calgary, Edmonton, and Fort McMurray. 
Also, reminding us of the available complaint line for reporting infractions of the 
current certification rules. This is done online through the Trade Secrets website, 
found under the tab “About Us” and then tab “Submit a Compliance Complaint”. 
Soon there will also be an electronic employer portal for employers to enter and 
update apprenticeship information. This will be in conjunction with an electronic 
Blue Book section. However, the exact release date of this function is still TBD.  

Here are a few general comments on current and upcoming information. The 
Electrical trade has a new AIT Manager, Brent Melnyk, who is replacing Ward 
Mewhort. This year we will see a change in the PAC Presiding Officer position 
as Darcy Tangedal has completed his term. A replacement will be named in the 
coming months after final voting. Also, locally for Edmonton, the Electrical trade 
has a new client services Rep, Chad Hoflin and although new to us he has been 
in place for a few months now. 

Regarding harmonization, the Red Seal Alignment process has been completed 
for the Alberta Construction Electrician, however not for an Industrial Electrician. 
Another positive achievement is The Provincial Territorial Apprentice Mobility 
Protocol, which is an agreement between provinces to help apprentices move 
across the country and still have their credentials recognized, so they can 
continue their trade and technical 
training uninterrupted. This applies 
to apprentices whether moving 
temporarily or permanently.
  
Hopefully this coming year will bring 
more economic recovery, resulting 
in stability for all our industry 
stakeholders.   

Thank you, your ECAA Provincial 
Apprenticeship Chair
Chris Rauschning, PEC   

Apprenticeship
Chris Rauschning, PEC

Chris Rauschning & Eric Fadden 
congratulating scholarship 

recipient Benjamin Burridge (L)
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T
he last meeting for Safety 

Codes was held in Banff in 

June at the annual Safety 

Codes Conference. The conference 

was very well attend as usual.  They 

had amazing speakers on topics that 

ranged from ULC listing of equipment, 

to designing and building marijuana 

grow facilities and also commissioning 

of fire and life safety systems. 

I would like to take some time to update the membership on the out- of-

province fire alarm training for electricians wanting to work in Alberta. I am 

pleased to announce that we are on track for a launch date in September. 

For those who don’t know ECAA has been working closely with Kevin 

Harrison, the Canadian Fire Alarm Association and Alberta Municipal 

Affairs to create an up-to-date course that we can offer through the ECAA.  

Please reach out to the ECAA office if you require this course or have any 

electricians that could use a refresher in fire alarm. 

Fire Sub-Council 
Joe Davis

T
he last Electrical Sub Council 

meeting was held in Edmonton 

on May 7, 2018.  The matters for 

discussion included the following.

• Discussions relative to the draft 

Terms of Reference for the new 

“Hazardous Locations Working 

Group” (replacing the Oil and Gas 

working group) including the matrix 

and representation.  Suggested 

representation is up to 2 industry 

representatives from each of the 5 

industry segments, plus the required Electrical Sub Council member as Chair.

• Discussions relative to providing a path for SCO’s to submit building code 

items to the Electrical Sub Council building code liaison to be forwarded to 

the Building Sub Council.

• Discussions continued about Concrete Encasements and the consideration 

of drafting a Standata for an interim solution to proposed changes to CE 

Code Part 1.

• Discussions continued regarding a review of processes throughout the 

province for Street Lighting and Traffic Control Infrastructure.

• Discussions regarding the consideration to include all pictograms of 

certification marks and special inspection labels that are acceptable for use 
in Alberta, updated annually, including the applicable Standards Council of 

Canada links.

• Discussions continued about Power over Ethernet considerations and 

recommendations.

• Discussions relative to Wellhead Process Sealing and the Section 18 

Standata.

• Discussions relative to Meter Mounted Devices and their installation 

requirements such as permits, device approvals, and qualifications to 
perform the installations.

• Update discussions on the issue of identifying demarcation between CE 

Code Part 1 and Utility installations.

The Safety Codes Council has now moved to their new location and all meeting 
go forward will be held at the new location. Suite 500, 10405 Jasper Avenue.

Electrical Sub-Council 
Darcy Teichroeb, PEC, CME

Lifetime Award Recipients
Brian Phelps, Ken Rickbeil, Al Miller, Hal Strilchuk

Honorary Members
Don Letcher, Terry Sawatzky, Russ Prosky



Suncor Random Alcohol 
and Drug Testing.
  

T
he Suncor Energy Random 
Drug Testing Policy grieved 
by UNIFOR Local 707A is the 

high profile Alcohol & Drug case for 
Alberta industry in the management 
of workplace safety. To understand 
this issue we have put together the 
following events:

June 20, 2012, Suncor announced 
to its employees that it would be 
introducing a new drug and alcohol 
policy on October 15, 2012 which would include random drug and 
alcohol testing in safety sensitive positions.

In response to this announcement, the Union filed a grievance.

A three member arbitration panel heard the 2012 UNIFO grievance 
in 2013. The arbitration award was released on March 18, 2014. 
The majority decision allowed the grievance whereas one arbitrator 
dissented and would have dismissed it.

Suncor applied for Judicial Review in the Court of Queen’s Bench of 
this award. In a decision dated May 18, 2016 B.D. Nixon J granted 
the application for Judicial Review and remitted the matter back to 
arbitration before a fresh panel.

UNIFOR filed an application seeking leave to appeal this decision to 
the Supreme Court of Canada.

On June 14, 2018, the Supreme Court of Canada decided it will not 
hear a union's appeal of a key ruling about random drug testing at 
Suncor Energy's oilsands operations in northeast Alberta.
The matter is to be returned to a fresh arbitration panel.

Training Programs At The Electrical Training Center. There are 
twenty five plus training programs offered at the Electrical Industry 
Training Center. They have been developed over the past thirty-five 
years and provide training specific to the work performed by our 
contractors. When contractors require new employees with any of the 
training programs, the contractor can specify that anyone wishing to 
take a referral for employment must have the required training. When 
the person reports to the contractor requesting to be employed, the 
contractor can then interview the person and require a copy of the 
training certificate before deciding whether to accept the person for 
employment.

For information on training from the Electrical Industry Training 
Centre's of Alberta funded by the Electrical Industry Education Trust 
Fund of Alberta start by accessing the ‘Training Handbook’ that can be 
found on the Electrical Industry Training Centre's of Alberta website.  
Then contact our Education Director, Todd Chrunik, 780-462-5729 
todd@eitca.ca.

If you wish to have a training program developed or sponsored by 
the Trust Fund you can submit a request to the Joint Education 
and Apprenticeship Education Committee (JEAC). This committee 
is comprised of contractor and union representatives who can 
recommend training programs to be developed or sponsored by the 
Trust Fund. Your submissions can be sent to our Education Director 
Todd Chrunik, 780-462-5729 todd@eitca.

Labour
Brian Halina

I
n this edition I wanted to discuss the recently released Standata 14-BCI-002R1 

for Visual signals. Paul Chang and I worked with a small group to develop and 

release this Standata to offer additional clarity regarding strobes and visual 

signals connected to a fire alarm system. The wording and intent aligns closely 

with the National Building Code of Canada and what we will be harmonizing with 

in 2020. Please check your email for the Standata that was sent out by the ECAA 

office on May 30th for link to the full document. 

1) Where a fire alarm system is installed, visual signals shall be provided in 
addition to alarm signals. 

a)  in in buildings or portions thereof intended for use primarily by persons with 

a hearing impairment,

b) in assembly occupancies in which music and other sounds associated with 

performances could exceed 100dBA,

c) in any floor area in which the ambient noice level is more than 87 dBA, and
d) in any floor area in which the occupants

i) use ear protection devices,

ii) are located in an audiometric booth, or

iii) sound-insulating enclosures

e) in public corridors serving a Group B, C, D, or E major occupancy

f) in corridors used by the public serving a Group A major occupancy,

g) in washrooms, except

i) those located within suites of residential occupancy,

ii) those located within suites of care occupancy,

iii) those located within patients' sleeping rooms, or

iv) single toilet rooms

h) in universal toilet rooms (in accordance with Article 3.8.3.12, and

i) in a suite of residential occupancy; such that at least one device is located 

within the principal living area

2) Visual signal devices required by Sentence (1) shall be installed so that the 

signal from at least one device is visible throughout the floor area or portion 
thereof in which they are installed.

3) The visual signal required by (i) shall be visible within the residential suite's 

principal living area (i.e. living room); which is intended for use by all occupants 

of the suite.

4) Installations shall conform to CAN/ULC-S523-06 "Installation of Fire Alarm 

Systems" including amendment 1 issued February 2011. 

This INTERPRETATION is applicable throughout the province of Alberta.

Joe Davis  

Fire Sub Council Rep 

CFAA # 11-993586 

Johnson Controls Canada Inc.

Cell: 587-990-9771



A
s summertime is now upon us 
I hope you are getting around 
to all those items that winter 

did not allow you to get at like boating, 
waterskiing and golfing and above all 
else a much-deserved summer vacation. 

Back at the end of May the ECAA held 
their Annual General Meetings along with 
their Training Day in Edmonton at the 
beautiful Hotel MacDonald. There were 
many interesting speakers who spoke on 
various topics of interest to us who work 
in the Electrical Industry. Thank you to 
all the presenters and to Larry Cantelo 
(now the former ECAA Education Chair) 
for making it all possible. For those PEC’s who made the effort and attended it was 
a great way to earn your professional development points for the year while learning 
something new about our industry we hope you found it worth your while.

At the PEC AGM we received updates from Lou Hiemer on the PM Elec designation 
and from Mike Fleming on the PECCC initiative. Mike, along with the course 
instructors, have completed the most comprehensive update to date on our 6 
core PEC courses. Mike and his wife Terry were acknowleged with a donation to 
their charity, Hugs for Africa. As well, over the past year, we welcomed two new 
instructors to the ECAA who helped us, along with the other instructors, to put on 
a record number of courses throughout Alberta. During the AGM Awards luncheon 
we celebrated our past 25 years by acknowledging the original ECAA organizing 
committee who started the PEC program and welcomed the newest PEC, Dwayne 
Pare, to our membership. PEC’s and students in attendance also received a 25th 
anniversary commemorative pamphlet.

All in all it was a most successful AGM with a lot being accomplished during that 
week-end.  Thank you to our hosts Eric Fadden & Rose Ginther, and to our wonderful 
ECAA staff consisting of Sheri, Christine, Camille, Dorothy and Tammy. Thank you to 
all of you for making this year’s celebration of the PEC 25th Anniversary so special.

In closing, I am hoping to get to all of the local chapters this year and do a series of town 
hall meetings with the local PEC’s as its time to see what needs you have in your area 
of this Province.  Have a great summer everyone and we will see you in September.

Professional Electrical Contractor
Bob Maslanko, PEC

E
ven though the economy is still 
slow, we are continuing to gain 
new members. I enjoyed the 

Provincial golf tournament and the 
AGM at Fairmont Macdonald Hotel in 
May. We had good attendance and I 
would like to thank all who attended.

In June, I had the privilege of attending 
the ECAA out-of-country convention in 
France. The river cruise was a lot of 
fun and a good group  of people. I also 
attended the Solar Canada trade show 
on June 19, 20 and 21 in Calgary. I would like to thank Sheri and Christine for 
setting it up and to thank Carol Rooney and Lynn Taylor from Canem Systems, 
Atlee Ronald with Federated Insurance , Chris Jardine from High Line and 
Doug Fraser, PEC with E-1 Electrical for helping me out with membership drive.      

I will be calling the Chapter Presidents to schedule membership drives 
in their Chapters and visiting some of the Associates in the area to 
deliver ECAA marketing materials.  Thank you to Sheri and her staff: 

Camille; Christine; Dorothy and Tammy for all their assistance. If you 
would like any more information you can contact me at: 780.446.2350 or  
e-mail: grover12@telus.net.

Membership
Steve Warholik

Steve Warholik at the Solar Canada Tradeshow in Calgary

Original PEC Committee
Sheri McLean, Robert Pitour, Perry 

Schmaltz, Reg Morris, Arthur Thormann

Newest PEC, Dwayne ParePEC Chairs 1998 - 2018
Tom Morin, Darcy Teichroeb, Kelly Morris, 

Perry Schmaltz, Clem Gratton, Bob Maslanko



AWARDS LUNCHEON

Award of Merit Recipient Eric Fadden, PEC Dave Mason, CECA President

Terry Milot, Eric Fadden & Joel FundytusWelcome from President Eric Fadden, PEC

Brian Mason – Minister of Transportation Arthur Thormann, Founding Father of PEC program

Member Since Recognition Acknowledging Mike & Terry Fleming
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

New Members
1808523 Alberta Ltd. (Calgary)
Ace Electrical (Lethbridge)
Clark Electric & Controls (Calgary)
Crestview Group (Calgary)
Integral Energy Services (Airdrie)
MB Electric (Edmonton)
Our Electrician (Cochrane)
Photon Electric Inc. (Calgary)
Pro Spec Electric (Edmonton)
Pure Wave Electric Inc. (Edmonton)
SEC Ventures (County of Grande Prairie)
Tapson Electric Ltd. (Wembley)
Tye Electrical Contracting (Edmonton)

Associates
COR Solutions Ltd. (Turner Valley)
Energywise Solar (Calgary)
Financial Services Group (Leduc)
JVI Safety (Edmonton)
World Financial Group (Edmonton)

Journeyperson Associates
Joel Fundytus (Edmonton)
Joshua Hills (Red Deer)
Jeff Medwid (Spirit River)
Edgar Segasayo (Lethbridge)
Tyler Wright (Calgary)

THE CONTACTOR

The Contactor is the official publication of the 
Electrical Contractors Association of Alberta. 
We welcome articles and paid advertisments.

Contact:
Sheri McLean, CAE, Executive Director
Electrical Contractors Association of Alberta
17725 - 103 Ave
Edmonton, AB | T5S 1N8

ecaa.ab.ca 
or like us on Facebook and follow us on Twitter 
P: 780.451.2412 or 1.800.252.9375
Email: smclean@ecaa.ab.ca
website: www.ecaa.ab.ca


